Fiona Lawrence

Brussel
Belgium

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I left Australia 2 years ago to work as a lawyer overseas. I left for a number of reasons.  Firstly, I had always wanted to work in Europe.  Other reasons include that I seemed to be working hard, earning a lot of money but never really have much left. The high tax rate and the fact that the top tax bracket starts at only $50,000 ( I think) which, if you're living in Sydney is not a lot of money.

I've been back 2 Australia twice but have no desire to move back at this stage.

I have had contact with the Australian embassy in Belgium on one occasion and was disgusted with the treatment.  I had had my drivers licence stolen and needed a replacement. Although I had called before noone told me that I would have to pay just to get a signature to send for my replacement licence.  I also couldn't believe I had to pay AUD60 just to have someone sign a form - which was done by one of the junior assistants and took all of 30 seconds.  The staff were also extremely rude and I felt very unhappy afterwards as I thought I would be welcomed given that there are not that many Australians living in Belgium.

At this stage I have no plans to return to Australia.

